
 

South Stoke Parish Newsletter  March 2020 1 

Issue 172 www.southstoke.org.uk March 2020 

Abingdon Bellringing In South Stoke 

The Abingdon School Bellringing group has been going 
on ringing trips around the region for the past few 
years.  One of those trips this year is to St Andrewôs in 
South Stoke where we will be ringing on 7th March. It is 
the first time a group of young people or school ringers 
has come to St Andrewôs.  
 

The Tower we ring at in Abingdon, St Helenôs, is around 
1000 years old, back to its origin. In the late 1800s  
Abingdon-On-Thames became an affiliate member of 
the Old North Berkshire branch of the Oxford Diocesan 
Guild of Church Bellringers (ODG). 

 

I became a member of the ODG about 
a month ago after ringing for around 
two years with my school at St 
Helenôs, and for about a third of that 
time at my home church of St An-
drewôs.  Although that seems like a 
long time, every moment was a learn-
ing experience - and if you really put 
the effort in to learn something, you 
can really end up enjoying it!  Bellring-

ing is a fun activity because not only are you training 
your mind, with the sometimes complex sequences of 
which bells follow, but also your muscles.  The bells 
take more effort than you may think to make them 
sound off.  Bellringing and the belfry is a good place to 
socialise, meet new people and (if you are older) go to 
the Perch and Pike for a drink afterwards. 
 

Overall, Abingdon School Housemaster, Adam Jenkins, 
and I, along with the rest of the Abingdon bellringing 
group and Tower members, Brian and Susan Read, are 
all very excited to come to South Stoke. 
 

Jack Higgs 
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There Was No February Newsletter... 

 

You probably noticed - there was no February  
newsletter.  There wasnôt much content ready for publi-
cation, and my family and other commitments made it 
very difficult to find the time to put the issue together. 
 

As the time commitment each month is between 5-8 
hours, it would be helpful if someone would like to  
volunteer to take over the newsletter for the future.  Any 
takers??  Send me an email if interested.  I will train! 
 

Bryan Urbick 
Editor, editor@south 

Robert Small (Tower Captain) presenting Sandy Massey-
Thompson with her certificate to confirm her membership 
of the Oxford Diocesan Guild of Church Bell Ringers. Con-
gratulations Sandy! From left to right: Robert, Lin, Lynn, 
Sandy, Janice and Ali. 

The Freedom Of South Stoke Parish 

 

The Freedom of South Stoke is intended to honour a 
resident, past or present, living or dead, who has given 
outstanding service to the Parish of South Stoke in re-
spect of enhancing the quality and /or diversity of vil-
lage life.  
 

Looking for nominations and citations for Freedom of the 
Parish, only going to give one or two per year maximum. 
Contact the clerk, or leave a note at the shop for the clerk 
to get in touch.. 
 

Laura White 
Clerk, South Stoke Parish Council 
clerk@southstoke.org.uk 

http://www.southstoke.org.uk
mailto:clerk@southstoke.org.uk
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South Stoke 200 Club 
 

The January draw took place on Monday 13th in the 
Perch & Pike. The lucky winners were: 
 

1st prize (Ã98)  Victor Meyer  
2nd prize (Ã74)  Angela Reid  
3rd prize  (Ã49)  Ricki Hathaway 
4th prize (Ã24)  Simon Duffy 
 

The February draw took place on Monday 10th in the 
Perch & Pike. The lucky winners were: 
 

1st prize (Ã98)  Marge Charman  
2nd prize (Ã74)  Jane Sheppard 
3rd prize  (Ã49)  Janet Poland 
4th prize (Ã24)  Eve Thynne 
 

The March draw will take place on Monday 9th at 
around 9.00pm in the Perch & Pike after the Amenities 
Charity meeting. 
 

Join our 200 Club for your chance to win cash prizes. 
Make a difference to the community amenities we  
support and your good deed can reward you too.   
Anyone over the age of 16 can join and you are able to 
buy multiple numbers if you wish. To find out more 
about the South Stoke 200 Club, please contact Mark 
Taylor (phone 872670 / 07985922031, email: 
200Club@SouthStoke.org.uk 
 
  

And donôt forget to raise FREE funds for us, every time 
you shop on line.  We continue to steadily raise money 
each month, and it doesnôt cost you anything at all.  
Register at Give As You Live, and the donations are 
given by the participating retailers. 
ww.giveasyoulive.com/join/southstokehallandrec  
 

Mark Taylor VE Day Street Party After May Fayre 
Friday 8th May 

 

On Friday 8th May, following on from the May Fayre, there 
is going to be a big street party in South Stoke to join in 
the national events to commemorate the 75th anniversary 
of VE Day. 
 

The approximate plans are as follows, but subject to a bit 
of change nearer the time if needed: 
 

From 6pm we invite everyone in the village, plus any wider 
friends and family, to bring picnics (either individual or 
groups are fine) to The Street. The road closure for the 
May Fayre will continue until midnight. Tables and chairs 
will be provided. 
 

There will be a small ticket price for the commemorative  
re-useable cup, to cover other general costs, and any  
surplus will be donated to forces charities.  We are  
organising cups to any avoid glass at the event.  
 

There will be a bar, music and other entertainment. The 
church bells will be ringing out for a while - this is  
happening simultaneously across the country.  
 

Dressing in 40s style will be very much encouraged but by 
no means essential. There will be prizes for best outfit and 
best dressed table. Please do bring bunting along to  
decorate the whole area.  
 

We will keep you updated in following issues of this 
newsletter and will of course let you know when tickets 
are available to purchase. 
 

Catherine Jarvis 
cjarvis143@hotmail.com  

Rights Of Way Project  
A Brief Update 

 

Readers may remember that in the December newslet-
ter, we advised that the Parish Council (PC) were wait-
ing for a response from Savills ï the land agents acting 
on behalf of Christ Church College ï concerning the 
plan for four of the five routes concerned. This response 
is still awaited, so the main part of the project is held in 
abeyance, either until such a response is received, or 
until the PC unilaterally decide on a course of action. 
 

The fifth route ï between the Recreation Ground and 
Ferry Road - is still being pursued by the PC following 
concerns being raised by two house-holders who live 
beside this route.  It has been decided to submit the 
needed affidavits and let the process take its course. 
 

Again it is a question of watch this space, and we would 
hope to provide some further information in the April 
newsletter. 
 

Roy McMillan 
Rights of Way Project Group lead 
roy.mcmillan@southstoke.org.uk 
07770592667 

mailto:200Club@SouthStoke.org.uk
mailto:cjarvis143@hotmail.com
mailto:roy.mcmillan@southstoke.org.uk
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Village Hall & Community Shop 
Result To Be Reported Next Month 

  

A good number of questionnaires have been returned, 
and all that have been received are being considered in 
the analyses of the results (even those that came in 
later than the deadline). 
 

Thank you to everyone who completed a questionnaire 
and gave their views on the current and potential future 
use of the Shop and the Village Hall.  It was especially 
heartening to receive some responses from the young 
people in our community. 
 

It is envisaged that the results will next month be 
communicated in the newsletter. 
 

Though more detail will be provided in the coming 
weeks and months, the Community Building project 
received grant funding from both Oxfordshire County 
Council and South Oxfordshire District Council to be 
able to have all the surveys and reports needed to 
submit a planning application.  The Shop and the 
Amenities Charity also each made a contribution to 
support the planning application. 
  

Bryan Urbick 
Chairman, South Stoke Parish Council 

Planning Applications In South Stoke 
  

The responses that the Parish Council can give on 
each planning application are óFULLY SUPPORTS this 

application for the following 
reasonsô, óNO OBJECTIONS 
to this applicationô, óNO OB-
JECTIONS to this application 
but wish the following com-
ments to be taken into ac-
countô or óOBJECTS to this 
application for the following 

reasonsô.  If you have views about any planning appli-
cation, you are encouraged to submit them to the South 
Oxfordshire District Council.  You may also make repre-
sentation to the Parish Council. 
  

  New applications (to be discussed at next Parish 
Council Meeting).   
 

¶ P19/S4364/FUL - The Old Vicarage The Street 
South Stoke RG8 0JS.  To change the use of a cow-
shed & dairy, to make half of the building to a dog 
daycare centre and the other half to a vehicle  
storage for a temporary 5 year period. (as amplified 
by details submitted by the applicant on 18 & 20 
February 2020).  THE PARISH COUNCIL HAS  
OBJECTED TWICE, though the amplified details will 
be discussed at the next Council meeting. 

 

Pending Decision by SODC 
 

¶ P20/S0266/HH - Greenacres Ferry Road South 
Stoke RG8 0JP.  Proposed two storey extension to 
provide bedroom and utility room. Proposed single 
storey extension providing dining room. Alterations 
to front elevation. THE PARISH COUNCIL  
OBJECTED TO THE APPLICATION (see SODC 
website for details). 

 

Decisions by SODC 
  

¶ P20/S0004/FUL - Barracks Farm Wallingford Road 
North Stoke OX10 6AZ.  Change of use of farm 
workshop for a mixed B8/B2 use.  THE PARISH 
COUNCIL HAD NO OBJECTIONS, SODC  
GRANTED PERMISSION.   

- - - 
For further detail about these or any planning  
application, please refer to the South Oxford District 
Council website:  www.southoxon.gov.uk. 

Village Hall Access Road Resurfacing 
  

In February the Parish Council sought quotes for works 
to the village hall access road and car parking area, to 
remedy the issue with the pot holes and provide a safer 
area for parking.  This has been particularly called for 
by members of the parish for whom the village hall is a 
social lifeline, but their impaired mobility and fear of trip-
ping is preventing them from using it.   
 

At the Parish Council meeting on 24th February 2020 
the council, in a closed section of the meeting, awarded 
the contract for works to Butler and Procter, a local, 
reputable company with links to our wonderful village.   
 

In addition, the council resolved to gift the following 
works to the village hall during the financial year 
2020/2021:  
 
a. New downpipes and soakaway to the west eleva-

tion;  
b. Installation of a new fire exit in the northeast cor-

ner, which will allow the capacity of the current 
village hall to be increased. 

 
Quotes are now being sought for the fire exit work. If 
you wish to know more, please contact The Clerk, 
Clerk@SouthStoke.org.uk for further details.  
 

Laura White 
Clerk, South Stoke Parish Council 

Farming In South Stoke and  
Woodcote In The 18

th
 &19

th
 Centuries 

Friday 24
th
 April, 8pm, Village Hall 

South Stoke Historical Society 
 

We have Judith Curthoys, the archivist of Christ 
Church coming along to give a talk on ñFarming in 
South Stoke and Woodcote in the 18th and 19th 
Centuries.ò We are very lucky to have Judith as she 
has access to the maps and documents of South 
Stoke at her fingertips. Guests are welcome at Ã5 and 
any Woodcote residents may wish to hear of their own 
villageôs history being part of the parish of South Stoke 
for numerous centuries. 
 

Linda Gatto 
l.gatto@btinternet.com 

http://www.southoxon.gov.uk
mailto:Clerk@SouthStoke.org.uk
mailto:l.gatto@btinternet.com
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Movie Night - Friday 27th March 
  

In response to excellent feedback from our last movie night, we are delighted to be showing JUDY starring Rene 
Zellweger on Friday 27th March in the village hall.  A fascinating, award-winning, biopic of the legendary Judy 
Garland. The film finds her wrestling a lifetimeôs demons as she struggles to perform a series of concerts in 1968 
London. 
 

Ã15.00 per ticket includes a light savoury & dessert sharing board.  Cash bar.  Doors open 7pm, food 7:30pm, 
film 8pm.  Tickets from the village shop. 
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South Stoke Historical Society 
  

The Dry Salvages is a poem, the third of four, written by 
TS Eliot in 1941. The poem is described as a poem of 
water and hope.  Based on a small group of rocks off 
the NE coast of Cape Ann, Massachusetts, the poem 
talks of a river (as well as the sea) as ó...strong brown 
god-sullen, untamed and intractable.ô  
Taking this poem as his theme Dr 
Andrew Sargent gave an excellent and  
wide sweeping talk to the Historical 
Society at their 21st February meeting. 
His title was óThe Story of the River 
Thames ó and what a story it was.  
 

We started 500, 000 years ago in the infancy of the river 
moving on through time and the different courses of the 
river within changing geological time. We moved 
through the Thames of Mesolithic Man, the Bronze Age, 
Iron age and the Roman period each leaving 
monuments or domestic traces. Life was river centred, a 
highway for commerce and a connection between 
riverside townships. But it was used more viciously by 
Danish and Viking raiders. 
 

Our speaker ably and aptly used different parts of  
Eliotôs poem to illustrate various aspects of the river with 
a stream (forgive the pun) and a torrent (again) of 
examples, wharves and bridges in different ages, flash 
locks, pounds, docks, the Henley Regatta, all were 
given a mention. Canals came, railways too, literary 
men of immortal memory Kenneth Grahame and 
Jerome K Jerome, wartime defences within living 
memory, all inspired or influenced by the River Thames. 
The story goes on, the Victorian sewage works of 
Bazalgette and óthe Great Stinkô but the current 125 
species of fish now recorded. 
 

We were told that óthe brown god is almost forgotten by 
the dwellers in the cities-ever , however, implacableô 
Hmmm. Eliot goes on, óKeeping his seasons and rages, 
destroyer reminder of what men choose to forget. 
Unhonoured, unpropitiated By worshippers of the 
machine, but waiting, watching and waiting.ô 
 

Thoughts and reflections indeed. For our present watery 
ravaged countryside and cityside? 
 

Michael Saunders 
michaelbsaunders@yahoo.co.uk 

South Stoke WI 
 

On yet another wet and windy day, 24 members met in 
the Village Hall on the 11th February for our monthly 
meeting. After dealing with WI business and informing 
members of various 
outings and the Annual 
Meeting at Oxford Town 
Hall in March, Rita Mann 
introduced our speaker 
Maddy Radburn from the 
Oxford Lions.  Maddy 
talked to us about the 
óLion Clubs Message in a 
Bottle Schemeô. 
 

The Message in a Bottle Scheme is a voluntary scheme 
for anyone to keep at home who would be reassured  to 
know that essential information would be readily 
available to the Emergency Services should they suffer 
an accident or sudden illness.  Your details are stored in 
a clearly labelled plastic container which is kept in your 
fridge. 
 

After an interesting talk about how the bottle scheme 
works and the information that is required, Maddy gave 
out a number of the small containers. **PLEASE NOTE, 
I do have additional pots if anyone would like one.  
Please contact me.** 
 

Maddy's talk was followed by a fun quiz which was won 
by Ann Powell and Sue Sarjent.   
 

Three members celebrated their birthdays this month:  
Margaret Boorne, Joan Dodd and Maureen Palmer. 
Members usually receive a card and a small gift but as 
Maureen was celebrating a special birthday, having 
reached a magnificent 4 score years and 10, she was 
given a special birthday orchid.  Maureen has been a 
member of South Stoke  WI for 54 years and over the 
years has held a number of jobs on the Committee. 
 

Suzanne Small, Jenny Mansfield and Lis Harrison 
produced a delicious tea and we finished the afternoon 
with a raffle. 
 

Our next meeting is in the village hall on Tuesday 10th 
March. 
 

Rita Mann, President 
rita.a.mann@gmail.com 

Our Latest Volunteer 
  

Our latest volunteer is Delilah (Dilly) Phillips who 
helped out her Grandma, Rowena Ward, on Friday 
21st. Dilly, aged 4, was worried that they wouldnôt get 
to the shop early enough and all the customers would 
be waiting for her to serve them. She was reassured 
that perhaps her Grandma might be able to cope until 
she arrived. Dilly filled the shelves, became proficient 
at scanning goods and enjoyed chatting to customers. 
 

We are always looking for new recruits. Weekend vol-
unteers tend to do a few hours once a month, week-
day volunteers tend to either take a regular slot or fill in 
whenever suits them. If you would like to volunteer 
please leave your name and contact details at the 
shop or call 871633.  
 

Geoff Ward 

mailto:michaelbsaunders@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:rita.a.mann@gmail.com
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Village Hall:  No Damp Within Wall! 
  

It has recently been brought to my notice on more than one occasion, that there is an issue with damp within the 
east wall of the village hall.  I have been steward of the hall for many, many years and if anyone knows what 
makes it tick I do.  I can say with confidence, THERE IS NO DAMP WITHIN THAT WALL.  
 

If individuals who believe otherwise wish to meet me in-person in the hall, I will put them on the straight and nar-
row. To come out with comments like that without knowing the facts is disappointing. 
  

A few years back I spent many hours working the whole length of the outside of said wall, digging a trench  
approximately 9 inches deep, removing all the spoil out through the kitchen and then refilling the trench with 20mm 
shingle (30 bags in total).  That type of trench is called a French drain and is designed to shed large amounts of 
water very quickly:  look at the side of any motorway and you will see them. That is the role the trench is playing at 
the hall, and although it is on the leeward side of our prevailing weather, it made good sense to install one while 
we were carrying out other work. 
 

That previous work included the replacement of damp and rotten timbers at the back of the stage (where the kitch-
en joins onto the main hall).  This was due to a blocked downpipe and soakaway at which the kitchen joined the 
main hall.  Thanks to Mr Jim Burrows who carried out the timber restoration and me who dug out a deeper soaka-
way, we have had no issues since.  
 

Over the years the Amenities Charity Trustees have all worked hard in their respective fields, keeping the hall up-
to-date with regard to issues we all must address in this modern age.  AlI I can say to those who wish to complain 
and make statements as to the hallôs condition is ñRoll up your sleeves, stop talking the talk and letôs see some 
action to keep the hall ticking over until something else comes on the horizonò. 
 

Robert Small 
robandsue1975@btinternet.com 

Good Progressé Nearly There 

Saturday 8 February and the Sonning Common Green 
Gym is back at work 
trenching along the 
railway fence of the 
Rec burying chicken 
wire, hopefully to 
keep rabbits out.  
 

Rabbits have already 
made huge inroad 
holes along this 
stretch. On this latest 
visit we completed 
about two-thirds of 
the entire length 
leaving a short sec-
tion to be completed 
at a later visit. As 
with the section 
along the footpath 
above the Cross 

Keys Road steps, we planted daffodil bulbs donated by 
Tony, a Green Gym 
member. Hopefully 
in time this will pro-
vide a splash of col-
our under the conif-
erous border of the 
Recreation Ground 
and along the rail-
way fence. 
 

We stop for the usu-
al coffee break com-
plete with three 
types of cake -  
including renowned 
tea bread! 
 

Michael Saunders 
 

(A very big thanks to 
all involved!) 

Housing Development Project - A Brief Update 

As interested readers will recall, the last project group 
update appeared in the December newsletter.  In it we 
advised that the land-owner and their preferred  
developer were still trying to thrash out a financial and 
legal agreement between themselves, which could then 
lead to a finalised plan being tabled for consideration by 
Parishioners and the Parish Council. 
 

Nothing much has changed in the two months that have 
elapsed, despite our best efforts, to chivvy these two 
organisations, and their advisors, to reach an 
agreement.  
 

However I did to-day (21.02.2020 ï as this newsletter 
deadline approached) receive a communication from the 

Oxford Diocese indicating that they will next week 
produce a brief summary for the way ahead, and 
propose some dates for a round-table meeting between 
themselves, and representatives of both the developer 
and  the project subcommittee group. 
 

So ï after close to five years of trying to progress this 
project ï it is still a matter of watch this space! 
 

Hopefully we will be able to report some progress in the 
pages of the April newsletter. 
 

Roy McMillan 
Chairman, Housing Development Project Group 
roy.mcmillan@southstoke.org.uk 
07770592667 

mailto:robandsue1975@btinternet.com
mailto:roy.mcmillan@southstoke.org.uk
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Firstly, Some Thanks From Withymead 
 

Over the winter months, we have been working with Janet 
Hurst to design and create an interpretation board for the 
Study Centre. It is thanks to Janet and a grant from the 
Goring Gap Local History Society, that we have been able 
to create the interpretation board which tells the story of 
Samuel Saunders who established Springfield Works 
boatbuilding yard at Withymead in the 1890s. 
 

Thanks also to Wallingford and Didcot Rotary, who gave 
us a grant which enabled us to buy some very stylish 
stacking chairs for use in our Study Centre.  
 

Volunteering 
Our Wardens, Pete and Jade, have started work on the 
orchard Enhancement Project funded by TOE2 and con-
tinue to manage and maintain the main Reserve at 
Withymead and also at Little Meadow on the Thames 
path. They are helped by Wallingford Green Gym and by 
our growing band of volunteers. If you are interested in 
volunteering at Withymead, we'd love to welcome you. 
There is always plenty to do!  Please contact Pete and 
Jade at info@withymead.org or phone 01491 872265. 
 

Royalty at Withymead 
One of the many species of animal which calls Withymead 
its home is the goldcrest (Regulus regulus), Europeôs 
smallest bird; they travel south to the UK from Scandinavia 
to over winter. Pliny and Aristotle both wrote of a tale 
where the birds decided who would be their king by flying 
the highest. The eagle was sure to win, but as the eagle 
tired, the cunning goldcrest emerged, having hidden in the 
eagle's tail feathers and flew higher than any other bird 
had before, earning it its royal title.  
 

Can you help us at Withymead Nature Reserve? 
 

Independent Financial Examiner 
We are looking for someone who would be prepared to act 
as our Independent Financial Examiner. The Anne Carp-
mael Charitable Trust, which owns and manages 
Withymead, is a small charity with gross income which is 
only just over the minimum level at which an independent 
examination is mandatory. The IFE does not have to be a 
qualified accountant. If you are interested in the role, 
please get in touch with our Treasurer, Peter Brass at pe-
terbrass@btinternet.com or by phone on 01491 652427. 
 

Would you consider being a Trustee? 
We currently have five Trustees, four of whom are local.  
We would like to appoint two new members to the Board 
of Trustees. We are particularly looking for someone who 
has a background in conservation and also someone who 
is experienced in marketing or fund raising. If you would 
like to know more, we'd love to meet you. Please contact 
Rebecca Russell at Rebecca.russell@ssfb.co.uk.  
 

* * * 
This beautiful photo of a king-
fisher was taken at Withymead 
by David Brown during a recent 
visit of the Wallingford Photo-
graphic Club. 
Do you belong to a club or 
group that might like to visit? 
If you would like to find out 
more about Withymead; wheth-
er to volunteer, arrange a group 
visit, bird watch or take wildlife photos, find out more by 
checking our website www.withymead.org, or get in touch 
at info@withymead.org. We would love to hear from you. 

I know that environmental issues are of concern to many 
constituents. At present we have the Agriculture Bill going 
through Parliament. A key purpose of this Bill is to deal with 
expenditure and payments following our departure from the 
EU and the Common Agriculture Policy. This is, of course, 
important for our farmers and indeed to all of us as food 
and farming are an key part of our economy and our 
environment.  
 

As we develop our own agriculture policy we have an 
important opportunity to bring forward innovative new ideas 
to support investment in healthy, sustainable British food 
production and to ensure that we do our best for farming, 
the environment and animal welfare. This Bill currently in 
progress creates the opportunity for us to pay farmers for 
environmental protection, access to the countryside, and 
work to reduce flooding. This will help us to meet crucial 
goals on climate change while also protecting nature and 
biodiversity. The Agriculture Bill also seeks to champion 
British food by improving transparency and fairness in the 
supply chain. It is good news that this is also a commitment 
in trade negotiations where we import food products.  
 

We also have the Environment Bill, which was initially 
introduced into parliament in October last year, back on the 
table. This Bill will ensure the environment is at the heart of 
all policy making and that this government, and future 
governments, are held to account if they fail to uphold their 
environmental duties.  
 

This is all good news, but I suspect that some might 
question this when set against a commitment also 
announced to continue with HS2. It is the job of 
government to balance things that seemingly might conflict. 
We cannot ignore inequality and the need for better public 
transport links, both within the north of our country and to 
the north of our country, which have long been needed. If 
we want to reduce road travel we have to invest in our rail 
network and other transport infrastructure.  
 

We must also remember that in rural areas the car is not a 
luxury. Whilst some journeys can be done by bike many 
cannot for very practical reasons. We have also seen how 
the network of villages and different demands have made 
public transport unviable. This is why investment in 
alternative transport models and new fuel technologies is 
critical and why it is good news that the government has 
brought forward the date beyond which the sale of new 
petrol, diesel and hybrid cars and vans to 2035. 
 

* * * 
For more information, John Howellôs website is regularly 
updated and offers information on work in Westminster and 
in the constituency. The address: www.johnhowellmp.com.  
You can also follow him on twitter @johnhowellmp or on 
Facebook www.facebook.com/john.howellmp. 
 

Contact Details: -  
 

Email: howelljm@parliament.uk 
Phone:  Constituency Office - 01491 613088   
  Westminster Office ï 0207 219 6676 
 

Postal addresses: 
Constituency Office, PO Box 84, Watlington, OX49 5XD.   
 

Westminster Office, House of Commons, London, SW1A 
0AA 
 

If you would like to subscribe to his e-newsletter please e-
mail john.howell@oxfordshireconservatives.com. 
 

 

Excerpted from the February 2020 Update. 

John Howell, MP Writesé 

mailto:Rebecca.russell@ssfb.co.uk
mailto:info@withymead.org
http://www.johnhowellmp.com
mailto:howelljm@parliament.uk
mailto:john.howell@oxfordshireconservatives.com
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Bush Fire Fundraiser Thank You 
 

On Saturday 18th January I hosted a coffee and cake 
afternoon at St Andrew's Church to raise money for the 
victims of the Australian bush fire. We had so many 
delicious cakes including some adorable Koala cup-
cakes (which needless to say didn't last very long!)  
 

I was overwhelmed 
with the support from 
our community and 
others nearby and a 
great time was had 
by all. In total we 
raised a truly amaz-
ing amount of 
Ã470.65!  
 

This was shared be-
tween The Australian 
Red Cross which 
have organised 
evacuation centres, first aid and continue help people 
in immediate need. The other portion went to WIRES 
Emergency Fund, which rescues and cares for sick, 
injured and orphaned native animals.  
 

I would like to say a big THANK YOU to everyone who 
baked, bought and donated to this cause, it is greatly 
appreciated. Also thanks to the church and it's wardens 
for all their help and allowing us to use the space.  
 

Emma Kew 
emma_kew03@hotmail.com 


